
VISITORS AND NEWCOMERS

Welcome to Christ Church Cathedral! We are
delighted that you have joined us this morning.
Children of  any age are welcome to attend the
Liturgy, but if  you prefer, a nursery for children
6 weeks to 5 years of  age is also available in the
Undercroft. An usher will be happy to direct
you. You may pick up copies of  Sunday Paper
at any of  the Nave entrances for the young
children in your family who are accompanying
you. If  you are attending the 7 a.m. Liturgy, we
invite you to join us afterward for breakfast in

Cheek Hall downstairs. If  you are attending the 8:30 a.m. Liturgy,
come to our Christian Education classes afterward, and if  you are
attending the 11 a.m. Liturgy, please stop off  afterward at the Coffee
Minute in the Parish Hall. We look forward to meeting you! If  you would
like more information about Christ Church Cathedral, contact the Very
Reverend Timothy Kimbrough at tkimbrough@christcathedral.org

WORSHIP SCHEDULE
SIXTEENTH SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST:

PROPER 18

TO DAY

WE E K DAY S

EV E RY SU N DAY

BR E A K FA S T

7:30 – 8:30 a.m.
Suggested donation: $3

12:20 p.m. – Coffee Minute (Parish Hall)

CH I L D C A R E

(Ages six weeks – five years old)
7:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. and 5:00 – 7:30 p.m.

Nurseries are located in the Undercroft of  the church. Please
ask the receptionist, an usher, or a member of  the clergy for
directions.

CH R I S T I A N FO R M A T I O N

9:45 – 10:45 a.m.

Adult Class
The Dean’s Forum (Parish Hall)
Centering Prayer (Cathedral Annex Building)
Sitting with Scripture (Room 4, Undercroft)

Children’s Classes
Ages 3 (as of  8/15/18) through 1st grade
(Cheek Hall)
2nd through 5th grade
(Cathedral Annex Building)

Youth Classes
6th grade through 12th grade
(810 Broadway Building)

7:00 a.m. 
8:30 a.m.

11:00 a.m.
6:00 p.m.

Holy Eucharist, Rite I
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
Holy Eucharist, Rite II 
BreakingBread@6

7:15 a.m.
11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m.
12:15 p.m. 

Morning Prayer
Nave open for prayer
Holy Eucharist, Rite II
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PARKING
On Sunday mornings, the A and B lots (9th & Broadway) are reserved
for guests with mobility challenges and those with disabled plates
or placards. Parking for the able-bodied is available in the C lot (9th
& Commerce). 10th & Commerce Premier lot we ask that this lot
remains available for the Choir members, Sunday school teachers,
and Cathedral staff  members. Frist Art Museum Visitor’s lot (10th
& Demonbreun) For free parking, get a parking voucher from the
receptionist on your way out of  the church and feed it into the
machine as you exit the lot. Goto https://www.christcathedral.org/parking
for more information.

CATHEDRAL FOYER GROUPS FOR THE FALL
ARE FORMING

Cathedral Foyer Groups are forming now and
will meet from September 2018 until May
2019. Foyer Groups offer parishioners and
those new to the parish a chance to get to
know each other by gathering to talk and
share in friendship. Each Foyer Group is
made up of  around six to eight parishioners
that meet once a month at various locations throughout Nashville.
Whether you are a young adult, a family with children, a long-time
parishioner, or just visiting Christ Church Cathedral and wanting to get
involved, Foyer Groups are for you! For more information regarding Foyer
Groups and to sign up, please go to
https://www.cognitoforms.com/ChristChurchCathedral1/
CathedralFoyerGroup20182019 Please sign up before September 29.
For questions or more information, contact Adam Hutson at
ccc.foyergroups@gmail.com or by calling 865.922.8633.



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

SCRIPTURE, SAINTS, AND SONG
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 | 4:15 P.M. | NAVE

Open to children age 3 through 3rd grade. Parents
and grandparents are invited to stay with their child.
We will begin promptly at 4:15 p.m. and end promptly
at 4:45 p.m.

DAUGHTERS OF THE KING
TODAY| 9:45 A.M. | SECOND FLOOR

The Daughters of  the King will meet
this morning at 9:45 a.m. on the
second floor at the end of  the hall.
DOK is a prayer group of  women
who serve the church by praying daily,
and engaging in evangelism and aid to
the clergy as needed. The prayer group
meets on the second Sunday of  each month. For more information,
please contact Roz Bordain, President, at 1.414.690.3678 or
rozbor@sbcglobal.net All women of  any age in the parish are
welcome.

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 10
5:00 p.m. – YAC
6:30 p.m. – EfM

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 11
1:00 p.m. – Staff  Meeting
5:30 p.m. – Centering Prayer

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 12
8:30 a.m. – EfM
11:15 a.m. – Bible Study
7:30 p.m. – Young Adult Bible 

Challenge

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 13
10:30 a.m. – Bible Study
12:15 p.m. – Centering Prayer
7:00 p.m. – Choir Rehearsal

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 14
12:30 p.m. – Tours with Vince
1:00 p.m. – Prayer Vigil Planning 

Meeting
4:00 p.m. – Wedding Rehearsal

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 15
8:30 a.m. – CGS Level I Training    

(Off-site at St. George’s)
9:00 a.m. – Lector Training
10:00 a.m. – Prayer Shawl Ministry   

Meeting0
10:00 a.m. – EYC High School 

Lake Day (Off-site)
10:30 a.m. – Cathedral Tours
5:00 p.m. – Wedding

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 16
Proper 19 
7:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite I
7:30 a.m. – Breakfast and Coffee 
8:30 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II
9:45 a.m. – Christian Formation 
9:45 a.m. – Centering Prayer
11:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist, Rite II   
12:20 p.m. – The Coffee Minute
12:30 p.m. –Newcomers Brunch
1:00 p.m. – CGS Level I Training    

(Off-site at St. George’s)
6:00 p.m. – BreakingBread@6

CALENDAR

CATHEDRAL MEN’S PRAYER BREAKFAST
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 18 | 7 A.M. | CHEEK HALL

The Men’s Prayer Breakfast will be held on Tuesday, September 18, at 7 a.m.
Suggested donation is $5. Please RSVP by calling the Cathedral at
615.255.7729. The deadline is September 16.

YOUNG ADULTS BRUNCH
TODAY | AFTER THE 11 A.M. LITURGY
FLYING SAUCER 111 10TH AVE. S. #310

Young adults will meet for brunch at the Flying Saucer following the
11 a.m. Liturgy. Visit the Christ Church Cathedral Young Adults page on
Facebook for more information.

SUNDAY MORNING CHILDREN’S PROGRAM
TODAY | 9:45 A.M.

Where should my children go at 9:45
a.m. on Sunday morning for Christian
Formation? What do they learn? Who
teaches them? What do I need to do?
These are just a few of  the questions
parents and grandparents have as the fall
schedule starts up here at Christ Church
Cathedral. 

Who teaches? The lessons are presented
by an adult, but they learn alongside the
child, who is listening to God through the
prompting of  the Holy Spirit. Catechesis of  the Good Shepherd
is the program used for children’s formation because it is child-
centered and faith-based. More information is available at
https://www.christcathedral.org/childrens-christian-
formation

What do they learn? How to express their love of  Jesus and to
follow Him where he leads. Scripture and liturgy are our primary
tools. 

Where are the classrooms? 
Three year olds through first graders go to Cheek Hall. 
Second graders through fifth graders go to the Annex across the
driveway behind the Cathedral. 
Sixth graders go downstairs in the 810 Building across the street. 

In each area, the rooms are clearly marked and there will be
volunteers directing children into the appropriate classrooms.
Registration forms are available online, at the front desk, and in
each classroom.

WEAPON-FREE POLICY
The Cathedral clergy and Vestry have declared the Cathedral
to be a weapon-free place of  worship, prayer, study, and
fellowship, as a sign of  Eucharistic peace. Please leave any
weapons you are licensed to carry at home or in your car before
entering the Cathedral grounds.

SAVE THE DATE
DAUGHTERS OF THE KING FALL ASSEMBLY
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 | CHRIST CHURCH CATHEDRAL

TUESDAY WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDYRESUMES
SEPTEMBER 11 | 7:00 A.M. | WHEELER ROOM
NEWCOMERS WELCOME!

Join early-rising women of  all ages to study scripture, pray, and enjoy
coffee/tea and light breakfast snacks! Usually, this group studies the
coming week's scripture readings in order to be prepared for Sunday
worship in a more thorough and discerning way. Occasionally, the
group chooses another line of  study, designating a leader who
assigns weekly brief  homework or readings from a selected book
or commentary. The group gathers for just an hour, so members
can head straight to work or other activities afterward. Contact Jane
Boram for more information 615.500.2446 or jane2302@att.net.



Today – Youth Formation begins at 9:45 a.m. 810 Broadway Building

EYC Middle School Pool Party from 3 to 6:30 p.m. at the Butoracs. All youth 6th, 7th and 8th grades are
invited. We will leave from the Cathedral at 3 p.m. and return at 6:30 p.m. Please come dressed in your
swimwear and bring a towel and change of  clothes. Register at goo.gl/VzLSKE

September 15 – EYC High School Lake Day, 10 a.m.-8 p.m., cost is $10. All youth
in grades, 9th, 10th, 11th and 12th grades are invited to attend. We will leave from
the Cathedral at 10 a.m. and return at 8 p.m. We will enjoying pontooning around
Center Hill Lake and wrap up with dinner at the Rost family lake home. Please come
dressed in your swimwear and bring a sack lunch, towel, and change of  clothes.
Register at goo.gl/VzLSKE

September 23 – EYC Family Kickball Kickoff, 4-5:30 PM, Richland Park 

A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

Y O U T H  H A P P E N I N G S

For more information on Youth events or to register for an event, visit christcathedral.org/youth or contact
Alison Bocking, at 615.255.7729 or abocking@christcathedral.org to be added to our mailing list.

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY MEETING
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 15 | 10:00 A.M. | THIRD FLOOR

The Prayer Shawl Ministry was started in
August 2016 to make handmade shawls
for the ill or those in nursing homes.
Shawls may be knitted or crocheted and
should not have fringe, which can get
caught in the wheels of  a wheelchair. If
you are interested in joining this ministry,
please come to a meeting in the office of
the Reverend Lissa Smith on the third floor at 10 a.m. on
September 15. Tea and scones will be served. For more
information, contact Sharon Rollins at sherliz@me.com

INVITATION TO SERVE ON THE ALTAR
GUILD

The new signup sheet for 2018-2019 is ready for
all members to sign up for service. Go to
https://www.christcathedral.org/lay-
liturgical-ministries then click “View the Altar
Guild Schedule” under Altar Guild. Tabs at
the bottom of  the screen will reveal the
roster, weekday servers, whole year weekend
servers, and the Altar Guild manual. Sign up
by clicking into the cell for the time slot of  your choice. Type
your name into the cell, hit return, and you are signed up. If  you
are interested in finding out more about this ministry, please
contact Susan Standbrook at susan.standbrook@gmail.com
or ask any member or clergy.

CATHEDRAL LAUNCHES NEW REFUGEE
TRANSPORTATION PROGRAM
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 22 | 10:00-11:00 A.M. 
WHEELER ROOM

“I was a stranger and you welcomed me.” —Matthew 25:35

Christ Church Cathedral is launching a new program to provide
local transportation for refugee neighbors who need help getting
to legal, medical, educational, employment or government services.
We are partnering with Tennessee Justice for Our Neighbors, a not-
for-profit legal services organization serving refugees and other
migrant clients, to connect volunteer drivers and local refugees. Join
Deacon Roger Saterstrom and Tennessee Justice for Our
Neighbors executive director Wade Munday for an informative
look at Nashville’s refugee population and how to connect
personally with the strangers in our midst. If  you have wondered
how you might stand up for refugees and displaced persons, please
come and learn how to support and encourage individuals who are
building new lives here in Nashville! Contact: Deacon Roger
Saterstrom at rsaterstrom@christcathedral.org

TOURS
Tours of  the church are conducted after the closing organ
voluntary at the 8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies. Please join a guide
near the lectern.

SILENT AUCTION ITEMS NEEDED!

We are currently collecting items for our silent/live auction at
our Parish Pub Trivia Night on November 2. We’re looking for
parishioners and friends to donate handmade artwork, unique
experiences, concert and sports tickets, and vacation getaways
to the mountain or beach. If  you have anything you’d like to
donate, please contact Youth Coordinator Hannah Lavey at
hlavey@christcathedral.org All items donated are tax-deductible. 

NEWCOMERS BRUNCH 
SEPTEMBER 16 | 12:30 P.M. | CHEEK HALL

New to Christ Church Cathedral? Interested
in finding out a little more about this church
community in the heart of  Nashville? Come
to a Newcomers Brunch in Cheek Hall on
September 16, following the 11 a.m. Liturgy.
You’ll enjoy a catered lunch in fellowship
with other newcomers and church members, while hearing more
about the mission and community of  Christ Church Cathedral. If  you
are interested or have any questions, please contact the Reverend
Matthew Lewis at mlewis@christcathedral.org



A T  T H E  C A T H E D R A L  &  A B O U T

REGISTER NOW!
SOUTHEAST WISDOM RISING RETREAT
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 29 - SUNDAY, DECEMBER 2
ST. MARY’S SEWANEE, MONTEAGLE, TENNESSEE

During Advent this year, a Wisdom retreat will be held for those
who want to experience a deepening of  the Wisdom tradition
teachings from the work of  Cynthia Bourgeault, an Episcopal
priest and internationally known retreat leader. Registration is now
open at silerjonescounseling.com

“WHERE TECHNOLOGY AND FAITH
COLLIDE” 
THE REVEREND DR. ANDREW ZIRSCHKY
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 7 | 8:30 A.M. AND 11:00 A.M.
LITURGIES | PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION
3:00-4:30 P.M. | PARISH HALL

On Sunday, October 7, the Reverend Dr.
Andrew Zirschky, will preach at the 8:30
and 11:00 a.m. Liturgies on the topic
“Where Technology and Faith Collide.”
He will continue the discussion over
refreshments beginning at 3 p.m. that
afternoon. Children, youth, and adults alike
are invited to participate in a full day of
insightful and challenging conversations
about faith in the digital age. The discussion will examine how
social and mobile media are changing the ways we relate in
fundamental ways. What is the call of  the Christian community in
a digital society and how do we live at the intersection where
technology and our faith collide? Andrew Zirschky (Ph.D.,
Princeton Theological Seminary) is Assistant Professor of  Practical
Theology and Youth Ministry at Memphis Theological Seminary
and serves as academic director at the Center for Youth Ministry
Training in Brentwood, Tennessee.

THE SECOND ANNUAL “STARS UNDER THE
STARS” FEATURING SISTER ACT WITH WHOOPI GOLDBERG
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 | 5:30 P.M. | DIOCESAN
HOUSE, 3700 WOODMONT BLVD. 

The second annual Stars Under the Stars will take place Saturday,
September 29, at 5:30 p.m. as the kick-off  for Foyer Groups. We
will gather on the front lawn of  Diocesan House at 3700
Woodmont Blvd. Bring a lawn chair or blanket and enjoy an
evening of  laughs as we watch Whoopi Goldberg in the classic
movie Sister Act. Come and meet your fellow Foyer Group
members and enjoy a night of  popcorn and laughs on the lawn
under the stars. RSVP at http://evite.me/PCjR7Dfn77 Should
you have any questions, please email Adam Hutson at
ccc.foyergroups@gmail.com or call 865.922.8633.

ACOLYTE TRAINING
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 29 | 1:30-4:00 P.M. | NAVE

Are you interested in becoming an
Acolyte? Are you a current Acolyte
who would like to expand your role
and responsibilities? Join us in the
Nave on Saturday, September 29,
from 1:30 to 4 p.m., to learn more about this important
ministry! Children and adults are welcome and encouraged to
come! If  you have questions, or would like more
information, please contact the Acolyte Coordinators: Melissa
Kirkby at melissakirkbyccc@gmail.com or Carolyn Treybig
at carolyn.treybig@gmail.com

CATHEDRAL USHERS NEEDED!

Opportunities to serve as a Cathedral
Usher are now available at both the
8:30 a.m. and 11 a.m. Liturgies. Ushers
play an active role in every service at the
Cathedral, including concerts and
Evensongs. All that’s required is a ready
smile and an open handshake. To serve at
8:30 a.m., contact Donald McKenzie
dmckenzie@mckenzielaird.com or 615.390.0491; to serve at
11 a.m., contact John Bridges sofewdo@gmail.com or
615.830.1745. If  you’re interested, please respond by September 30.

Names and contact information for the Cathedral
clergy and staff  may be found at
https://www.christcathedral.org/clergy-staff

HAVE YOU REMEMBERED CHRIST
CHURCH CATHEDRAL IN YOUR WILL?

NASHVILLE CARES AIDS WALK
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 6 | 9:00 A.M. | PUBLIC SQUARE PARK

“How beautiful are the feet of  those who bring good news!”
Romans 10:15

Join or sponsor at nashvilleaidswalk.com

By designation of  the Dean, Christ Church Cathedral’s participation
in the Annual Nashville AIDS Walk will be a “100 Hands of  Mercy”
event. As such, all friends of  the Cathedral are invited to join the
Walk. Walk with Christ Church Cathedral members, friends, and
hundreds of  others to raise funds for Nashville CARES on Saturday,
October 6, at Public Square Park, located at 1 Public Square 37201,
and join the Cathedral’s 27-year history of  participation in the AIDS
Walk. Nashville CARES, one of  the outreach ministries supported
by the Cathedral, is dedicated to improving the quality of  life for
people with HIV/AIDS and their families by providing services
including HIV testing, counseling, and emergency food and shelter.
CARES is also dedicated to raising awareness and prevention
through education in communities, schools, prisons, and shelters.
Advance registration is available online at nashvilleaidswalk.com
There you can join the team, sponsor one of  the walkers listed on
the CCC team, or make a general team donation. For additional
information, please contact Jere Lane at lanejere@bellsouth.net or
615.496.3209; or Jeanne Thomas at jeanne.thomas@hcahealthcare.com
or 615.480.9642. Your participation will bring the good news of
Christ’s healing love to Nashville and Middle Tennessee.


